UPDATE ON SUFFOLK COUNTY FOOD STAMPS AND MEDICAID APPLICATIONS CLASS ACTION 
In 2008, the Empire Justice Center and the National Center for Law and Economic Justice filed a class action lawsuit in federal court challenging the failure of the Suffolk County Department of Social Services ((SCDSS() to process applications for food stamps and Medicaid timely. A settlement was reached and a Settlement Order signed by the court in June 2009, certifying a class of Suffolk County residents who, since August 22, 2005, have or will apply for or seek to apply for food stamps and/or Medicaid.  







The Settlement Order obligates SCDSS to determine eligibility for food stamps within thirty (30) of the date of application and for Medicaid within forty-five (45) days, or ninety (90) days for applications based on disability. In addition, SCDSS agreed to screen applicants for expedited processing of food stamps and to expedite Medicaid applications where the application documents an immediate medical need.  Finally, the Order provides for monitoring of SCDSS’s application processing by the plaintiffs until April, 2013.  You can see the entire Settlement Order at the web sites for the Empire Justice Center, www.empirejustice.org and the National Center for Law and Economic Justice (www.nclej.org), 225 Eastview Drive, Room 222, Central Islip, NY 11722.  
Plaintiffs’ monitoring during the past year revealed that SCDSS has continued to have delays in the timely processing of both food stamps and Medicaid applications.  SCDSS has acknowledged the problems and is working on a Corrective Action Plan to achieve compliance with the Settlement Order and federal and state law.  

The Empire Justice Center is interested in hearing from Suffolk County applicants and advocates who are experiencing difficulties in getting food stamps or Medicaid applications processed within the legally mandated time frames.  Please contact Linda Hassberg at lhassberg@empirejustice.org or (631) 650-2305.





